
ROBSON RANCH WOMEN’S CLUB LUNCHEON 

                                               Monday, January 4, 2021 

 

The general membership luncheon meeting of the Robson Ranch Women’s Club 
was held Monday January 4, 2021 at the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. President 
Lucille Zimmermann called the meeting to order at 11:56 am and welcomed 
members to New Year’s program.  President Elect Lucille Zimmerman recognized 
guests and several New Members to meeting and club. Those celebrating January 
birthdays were recognized.  

 President advised that 2021 will also be a year to be flexible and due to 
renovation projects the Clubhouse will be closed for at least 6 weeks.  February 
and March meetings are cancelled and we look forward to April Fashion Show 
meeting. 

President Zimmermann provided the following committee highlights: 

Membership:    155 members as of today. Reminded members to pay 2021 dues 
and to encourage friends to sign up for 2021. 

Treasurer    

Carry Over Funds                                           $ 2,500.00     

Operating Funds  (Dues)                               $2,400.00 

OEM Balance                                                   $4,900.00 

January Charity       Denton Community Food center 

                                Nanci Odom advised $674 collected at meeting. 

Hospitality           

                       Greeters: Kris Tarczon; Collette Johnson; Judy Harris; Nancy Gunter; 
Donna Chabot and Gloria Corbitt were acknowledged.  

                        Table Decorations: Beautiful 2021 New Years tables decorated by 
Carol Weidner; Joanne Kirk and Darla Mahan. 

 



Sunshine:    

               Members advised to complete Sunshine pink sheets on table to list to 
whom RRWC should send a card of good will to.  

Ways and Means:  

              Home and Garden Show scheduled for Saturday, June 5th.  Save the date 
for this event! 

Community Outreach:  

              Valentine Project is underway for Our Daily Bread. RRWC will fill mini bags 
full of goodies/necessities for their clients. Drop off bags, mini hand sanitizer and 
lip balms to Nanci Odom – 8500 Sterling Drive. 

Welcome:   

           Shirley Monge introduced Hot Cocoa Bar Social with delicious cookies and 
invitations for members.  Event will take place January 21, 2021 from 1 – 3 pm 
under the heaters on The Patio. Hot chocolate at $5 per will include selection of 
liqueurs and sweet goodies. Shirley asked members to invite their friends to enjoy 
hot chocolate, games and friends. 

Programs: 

           April meeting highlight is The Shape of Fashion by Le Fashion Coach 
Boutique.  This fun event draws a large attendance and members are encouraged 
to take part in fashion show and to complete model sign up sheets on tables.  Dee 
Sico will contact models with all the details.  

Special Projects:   

           Barbara Cummins asked members to complete survey 2021 Special Project 
survey to assist her to plan events for this year and leave on table. 

          She also introduced a unique special project that introduces 2021 Board to 
all via a fun video “that is in the can” to be released shortly!  Board members 
enjoyed utilizing their “acting” skills to highlight their board positions.  

2021 RRWC Charity  



         President advised that Board approved The Junction formerly Monsignor 
King Outreach Center and Our Daily Bread as our 2021 RRWC charity.  

 

 RRWC Website  

         President reminded members to utilize – rrwomensclub.org – website to 
access all pertinent information for our club. This website is the place to go to find 
all the up to date details club publicizes as well as the place to make luncheon 
reservations through pay pal. 

Hospitality  

       Darla Mahan led door prize drawing for member gifts. 

January Program 

       Dee introduced Dave Lieber, the popular Watchdog columnist for Dallas 
Morning News who provided a delightful talk of AMON- The Ultimate Texan. 

He provided an overview of his career and why he focused on exploring Amon 
Carter writing a play and book about this fascinating man who drove Fort Worth’s 
success while competing with Dallas at every turn.  Amon through his dynamic 
personality and unique business leader skills created media empire and also 
forged business growth in Fort Worth and West Texas in first half of 20th century. 
A delightful presentation and members had opportunity to to buy Dave’s book 

       

 

The meeting adjourned at 1:07 pm        

Respectfully Submitted  

       Donna Gardner 

                                                  January 5, 2021 


